
Fr Martin writes,

Our prayers are asked for the repose of the soul
of Fr John Sullivan, who died recently.

May his soul, and the souls of all the faithful
departed, through the mercy of God, rest in
peace.

Fr Sullivan was ordained priest in 1954, and
served in Chesterfield, Derby, Nottingham,
Leicester, Marple Bridge and finally in Hadfield,
from where he retired in 1999.

Bishop Patrick will be the principal celebrant of
Fr Sullivan's funeral on Monday (see diary
section for details). Canon Don Bowdren will
receive Fr Sullivan's body into St Charles church
at 6.00pm on Sunday night; this vigil ceremony is
not a Mass.

Fr Martin writes,

Last weekend we offered prayers for the repose
of the soul of Margaret Clough, may she rest in
peace, whose funeral has now been arranged
for 10am on Monday 7th November at Dukinfield
Crematorium.

World Mission Sunday:

Thank you very much for your donations to
World Mission Sunday last week. Your prayers

and contributions will help missionaries work

alongside communities throughout the world

that are poor or in need, regardless of their
background or belief.

Please pray for the work of Missio and all those

working to offer the love of Jesus, that we may

remain strong in our witness to Christ’s love for all
peoples.

To continue supporting mission throughout the

year, please go to mission.org.uk or call 020
7821 9755 (office hours).

Joint Parish Christmas Fayre:
Our Christmas Fayre is on Saturday 26th

November, from 11am – 3pm, in St Mary’s hall.

Stalls include: Café, Raffle, Gift stall, Cakes, Gift

tombola, Bottle stall, Gift bags, Christmas stall,

and many more. Donations are requested for

the stalls, especially good quality raffle prizes.

Please give any donations to Margaret Maloney

(ASC) or to Liz Nash (SMC). Thank you.

Helpers are needed, both on the day and on the

evening before to set up the stalls. Thank you!
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Fr Martin writes,

It's that time of year when we remember with
special devotion those of our loved ones who
have died. May they rest in peace.

If I want my mum and dad, may they rest in
peace, to have a share in every Holy Souls Mass
offered in the year ahead, I put a note with their
names, along with my offering, in one of the
"Month of the Holy Souls November Dead List"
envelopes.

Then, every time I see that Holy Mass is
offered for the Holy Souls, I know they have a
share in that Mass.

If I want them to have one Holy Mass offered for
the repose of their souls, then I use the ordinary
Mass Offering envelope, the type that is printed
with a space for names to be written on the
outside of the envelope.

It is perfectly fine to use an ordinary envelope,
giving clear instructions, for example,

"My offering for Holy Souls Masses. Please include
[names] RIP in all the Holy Souls Masses" or

"My offering for Holy Mass to be offered for the
repose of the soul of [name] RIP."

Envelopes should be returned to Royle House,
Church Street, Glossop SK13 7RJ or put in the
weekly collection.

People can also go online to arrange Mass
offerings or add names to the Holy Souls list.

Please visit paypal.me/fathermartin and use the
form of words that is recommended above
when using an ordinary envelope.

When you work your way through the simple
steps to submit your offering, do not tick "paying
for goods or a service" -- we never pay for Holy
Mass!

The price of every Mass ever to be celebrated
was paid by Jesus Christ with his Precious Blood
on Calvary.

Our offering for a Mass is a gift to cover, or at
least contribute to, the priest's living expenses for
the day he offers Holy Mass for our requested
intention.

The Holy Father’s Prayer Intentions for November:

We pray for all children who suffer, those who
are homeless, orphaned, or victims of war; may
they have access to education and the
opportunity to experience family affection.
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The Week Ahead(ASC=All Saints Church,SMH=St Mary’s Hall,SMC=St Mary’s Church, SMS = St Mary’s School)

Parish Mass Book: This weekend’s readings: p.158, Gloria p. 9, Creed p.11

Saturday 29th

6.00pm,

Feria

ASC Vigil Mass (The People of the Parishes)

Sunday 30th

9.15am,

11.15am,

Thirty First Sunday of the Year

SMC Holy Mass (Patrick Shanahan RIP (GS))

ASC Holy Mass (Doreen Walmsley RIP (America) (J&AW))

Please pray for today’s Steering Group meeting

Monday 31st

11.30am,

7.00pm,

Feria

St Charles, Hadfield, SK13 1PQ – Requiem Mass for Father Sullivan

ASC All Saints Day Vigil Mass (Dr Helena Rakicka – Special Intention (CH&P))

Care for our Common Home – No session this week, sessions resume next Monday

Tuesday 1st

10.00am,

All Saints Day, Solemnity

SMC Holy Mass (Margaret Clough RIP (JR))

Wednesday 2nd

10.00am,

The Commemoration of all the Faithful Departed – All Souls’ Day

ASC Holy Mass (The Holy Souls)

Thursday 3rd

9.00am,

11.00 – 12noon

7.00 – 9.00pm,

St Martin of Porres, Religious

SMC Holy Mass (Jan Holland – Birthday Blessing (C&V))

SMC Grotto clearing

St Charles Church, Hadfield, Sycamore Session 7, The Gift of Faith

Please pray for today’s Day of Recollection for Priests

Friday 4th

10.00am,

7.00pm,

St Charles Borromeo, Bishop

SMC Holy Mass (The welfare of C.J. (Friends))

SMH Prayer Group

Saturday 5th

10.00 – 10.30am,

6.00pm,

Feria

SMC Confessions

ASC Vigil Mass (Ken and Maureen Routledge RIP)

Sunday 6th

9.15am,

11.15am,

Thirty Second Sunday of the Year

SMC Holy Mass (The welfare of V.J. (Friends))

ASC Holy Mass (The People of the Parishes)

More dates for the Diary:

Saturday 12th November: ‘Drop In’ at The Bureau, Henry Street, 11am – 1pm

Saturday 19th November: All Saints and St Mary’s churches open from 12 noon – 2pm

Saturday 26th November: Joint Christmas Fayre, 11am – 3pm, St Mary’s hall

Sunday 4th December: Christmas markets in Old Glossop, details to follow

Saturday 10th December: ‘Drop In’ at The Bureau, Henry Street, 11am – 1pm

Saturday 17th December: All Saints and St Mary’s churches open from 12 noon – 2pm

A HUGE THANK YOU! All Saints Fast Day Collection £107.36, plus an additional £10 for Gift Aided

Donations. Our Fast Week Activities have raised a total around £550; A great result! THANKYOU!

The GLOSSOP ROSARY will continue on Monday 31st October with the Sorrowful Mysteries.

Please remember in your prayers this week:

Philomena Brennan who asks for prayers for healing and relief from a long standing problem.

Don and Roseline McLeish who are unwell. Harry Sweeney, who is recovering from an operation.


